Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      November 6, 2019 
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Wednesday, November 6, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were, President Paul George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Dan Gregory. Also present were Bev Terrell, Deputy Auditor, Attorney Dave Lett, Tim Kinder, Director Martin County Alliance,  Kathy Collins, Martin County Community Corrections, Terri Alcorn, Administrative Assistant Martin County Highway, Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway, Blake Kleaving, Daviess Martin REMC, Mike French, USG.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of October 22, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd , a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, presented the Commissioners with information and statistics concerning the impact the Alliance Board has had on the county and the difference it has made in Martin County, along with the difficulties throughout the county that make development difficult, such as lack of suitable space or availability of accommodating buildings/properties available for businesses.  Mr. Kinder also reported on the creation and retention of 174 jobs,  therefore increasing our work force and having a lower than average unemployment rate.  A discussion on certified assessment values and housing shortage in Martin county followed. 

Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, advised the Commissioners that she has completed the preliminary requirements for the IPEP Grant that was awarded to Martin County Community Corrections in the amount of $7,936.00.  A portion of the grant will be used to purchase an AED for the Community Corrections office and first aid kits to be used in the vehicles while in the field along with other safety related items.  She also discussed the Safety grant and legislation currently in the state house which may or may not support Martin County in the future. Director Collins announced that she attended the Community Foundation dinner and that Community Corrections was awarded a Community Outreach Grant from the Martin County Community Foundation in the amount of $1,500.00. Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the application for the IPEP grant in case it was not approved before, Commissioner Boyd seconded, all were in favor and the motion passed. 
Mike French, USG, presented the plan for improvement to the buildings, the lot , the placement of the road sign and the entrance on Freeman road. A discussion on the impact to large trucks and carriers as well as the property owners followed. Commissioners Boyd made a motion to change the route to Freeman Road to go North instead of East. Commissioners Gregory made a second, all were in favor and the motion passed.  County Attorney, Dave Lett, stated he will have a new description of the property and a resolution prepared. 
Leo Padgett, Superintendent Highway Department, submitted the bi-weekly work report.  A discussion on current road repairs and bridge 68 update followed. Supply bids have been advertised. New vehicle purchases will be completed on Friday. Rusk Road and other roads in the area have been completed and are in good shape. A discussion on a repair near a three lane state road and what can be done to repair the intersection followed. A plan of action needs to be prepared. Attorney Lett informed the Commissioners that REMC has rejected the repairs to the newly paved road claim and needs direction on how to proceed. Blake Kleaving, REMC,  said he could make a call and discuss the situation.  Commissioner George inquired about a hidden driveway sign. 
Bev Terrell, Deputy Auditor,  gave the Commissioners the list of meeting dates for next year and the 2020 Holiday schedule to review and suggest changes before next meeting. Also, an agreement between Fire-eye & the Indiana Secretary of State for security of county emails needs to be signed by the Commissioners by a deadline. Attorney Lett will review the document before signing, with the deadline in mind. Commissioner Boyd made a motion to tentatively approve the agreement with the State, Commissioner Gregory seconded, all approved and the motion passed. 
Commissioner George gave the Veterans Service Officer report stating that there were six (6) transports and eleven (11) veterans were assisted. Commissioner George questioned the County policy on drug testing of temporary employees. Attorney Lett will see if a change in policy can be added. Commissioner Gregory asked about the jail renovations and suggested the Council hold on to a few of the Vigo County checks to pay for it and/or get a loan from Radius. 

Important Dates:        

        Next Safety Meeting Wednesday, November 13, 2019  @ 9:00 am.

        Courthouse Closed Thursday, November 28, 2019 & Friday, November 29, 2019 for Thanksgiving.     

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting will be Tuesday, November 19, 2019 @ 5:30  pm.

_________________________________

Paul R. George
_________________________________  

Dan J. Gregory






_________________________________


Kevin R. Boyd




ATTEST:  ____________________________________

    Bobbie Abel, Martin County Auditor

Martin


County








